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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 18, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

AB 1720 Nunez – ATU Health and Welfare Fund

Assembly Member Nunez has amended AB 1720 to require the MTA to transfer State Transit Assistance funds to the ATU Health and Welfare Fund in an amount sufficient to maintain the current level of benefits and to maintain a reserve of $6 million.  The bill would require the MTA to make transfers on a monthly basis into the fund and the MTA would not be given any oversight of expenditures from this fund. 

The bill has been scheduled for a hearing in the Assembly Labor and Employment Committee on Wednesday, April 23.  Based on the Legislative Program, which includes a provision stating that the MTA Board oppose any effort which would restrict MTA’s authority in the collective bargaining process, staff will testify in opposition to the bill based on this principle.  Staff will also present the bill at the MTA Board meeting April 24.  

The following is a membership list of the Assembly Committee on Labor and Employment.  The members from Los Angeles are in bold.

Assembly Committee on Labor and Employment

Assembly Member Paul Koretz (D)  – Chair

(916) 319-2042

Assembly Member Gene Mullin (D) – Vice Chair

(916) 319-2019

Assembly Member Judy Chu (D)



(916) 319-2049

Assembly Member Shirley Horton (R)


(916) 319-2078

Assembly Member Guy Houston (R)



(916) 319-2015

Assembly Member John Laird (D)



(916) 319-2027

Assembly Member Gloria Negrete-McLeod (D)

(916) 319-2061

If you should have any questions regarding this legislation, please contact Michael Turner at 213-922-2122.
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